BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 10TH DECEMBER 2009
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM There was no representation from police or public. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None.
APOLOGIES.  The Chairman, Cllr Stentiford, was unable to attend. The meeting was chaired by the Vice-Chairman, Cllr Overfield. 
6271   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 12TH  These were approved. 
6272   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Issues concerning Young People in Bardsey. Cllr Bradford reported that he was still looking into the possibility of obtaining a REK type shelter or dug out for the land at the far end of the playground, or on slightly raised ground in the southern part of Park Field if it could be established that this is not part of the flood plain. Cllr Tatman offered to meet Planning/Environment Agency reps. on site to discuss this. The Clerk was asked to consult Gareth Reed in the Planning Dept. to arrange a meeting. (Action JG/GT)                                                                                                                               2. Broken step on small ginnel off A58.  Proof had finally been obtained that this was the responsibility of Highways who were to be asked to check the condition of all 4 steps, to attend to overhanging vegetation on the wall, and to sweep up the leaves. (Action JG) 
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Cllr Bradford reported that there was little activity at present. New signs provided by Yorkshire Wildlife Trust from Lottery Funds were welcome. 
4. West Well . The Clerk had been asked by the Well Being Grants Office to provide details of the exact location of the well, which she had done. Cllrs expressed concern about the line of conifers  and their permanence, and  to obtain written  confirmation about previous verbal agreement on the boundary line,  before the property was sold. Stakes and wire denoting this should be put in position. Cllr Bradford said that he and the Chairman would arrange a meeting with Mr Stott A.S.A.P. (Action JB/ED)
5. Previous Right of Way adjacent to Bingley Cottages, Church Lane .and  Letter from Sue Cairns re likely fencing off of drive to one of the Bingley cottages. The Clerk had made inquiries about when the right of way had been removed from the definitive list but had been told that it could have been deleted in the fifties or later. A map showing exact location , with a description of usage over the years might help to establish more exact information. Council felt strongly that it was essential ,as a matter of principle, to establish how individuals can manage to change existing rights of way, and the correct procedure the Council can follow to oppose such changes.  Sue Cairns had written to the Council explaining that the owner of the second of the Bingley Cottages planned to erect a gate across her drive which at present is the normal route people take from The Ginnel to the Bingley Arms car park. The alternative is to go across a broken fence on to the Bingley Arms path, then down 3 steps on to their car park. The actual footpath is currently just broken rubble. Mrs Cairns considers it essential that this path is repaired. (Action TG)
6. Ascot Path and Path from Congreves to Park Field – Letter to Bramham Park Estate and to Mr Oldham. The Ascot path has now been completed. The Chairman has sent a letter to Bramham Estate Manager asking for confirmation of the permissive path agreed in principle by his predecessor, and offering to meet to discuss details. 
7. Highways Update. A reply had been received to Council’s request to have the white line near the Bingley on Church Lane extended to cover the blind bend. Mr Stainsby, Senior Traffic Manager, explained that the width of the road at this point was only 4.5m   On rural roads widths of less than 5.5 were not considered for centre white lines. They  require more maintenance, as the expectation is for 2 lines of opposing traffic to pass safely. Cllr Hoyland reported that the gully on Church Lane was still a matter for concern. The builders deny responsibility for damage to it. She was hopeful, however, that Steve Parry might finance repairs from his small emergency safety budget. 
8. Invitation to adopt Pay Phone Box opposite Cornmill House, Church Lane for £1.After considerable discussion, it was agreed to write to BT asking:-
· Whether they intended to take the phone out of use?
· If yes, what did they intend to do with the kiosk?
· If the Council agreed to buy it,would they be permitted to move it as a none working box to a different location in the village?(Action JG)
9. Hedge on A58. This is in hand. (Action NO)
10. Bardsey Community Forum. Cllr Gittins distributed leaflets outlining his ideas for developing this initiative. He favoured a better method of reporting matters at the Annual Parish Meeting and a regular forum meeting with villagers. 
11. Condition of Bus Shelter – Wood Lane. The Clerk had been told that the shelter had been surveyed by Metro who agreed about its poor condition. They were currently conducting a survey on usage. If found to have reasonable usage ,Metro would recommend pulling down the existing structure and replacing with a more modern shelter. The cost of repairing the present shelter would not be economic. 
12. Cleaning of Signposts .Highways had promised to attend to this but would need a reminder. (Action JG)
13. Dumping of Garden Rubbish. Cllr Lobley would attend to this when fully recovered from her foot operation. (Action GL)
14. Lack of PCSO provision for Bardsey. Inspector Griffiths had explained to the Chairman that 2 PCSOs had been lost to the force, one through retirement and the other from promotion to the Police. Until more could be trained, Bardsey must accept inclusion with other villages in the services of PCSO Dave Sellers. Cllrs felt that this was most disappointing, given the build up of trust with the previous PCSO, Louise Lodge. In view of the total lack of Police presence at this meeting, despite an assurance from the Inspector that the Force would be represented ,it was agreed to write again asking for an explanation.  (Action JG)
6273    STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Wright reported that the area was very soggy but had not been unduly badly affected by recent rain. One sapling had been brought down. 
2 .Willan’s Wood There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground. The Clerk had circulated Cllrs in advance of the meeting with the recommendation of the Playground Working Party. All members of this group recommended acceptance of the quotation from Record for a total sum of £73,500.After some discussion ,it was proposed Cllr Gittins, seconded Cllr Flockton, and agreed unanimously that the Record scheme should be accepted. 
The new fencing had been completed and the Clerk had sent “before” and “after” photographs to the Well Being Grants Office to facilitate release of the promised grant.
4. Web Site. Cllr Lobley reported on the difficulties she was experiencing in persuading organisations to update their sites. She and Cllr Gittins had discussed the latter’s proposal to make the site inter active. This would necessitate an approach to Jason Cook of Deep Blue Digital. 
5. Fest and Twinning Cllr Gittins reported that arrangements for the Fest were in hand, with events being planned to involve village organisations. 

He asked the Clerk to check whether regulations regarding criminal records applied to people willing to host exchanges of children from overseas. (Action JG) 
6. Parish Plan – Request for dropped kerbs near Callister Hall. The Clerk agreed to remind Highways about this..(Action JG)
6274   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/09/04717 – Cherry Trees, Wetherby Road – Ext – Object. 
(b)P/09/04229 – 9 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. – Object. 
(c) P/09/04896 – 29 First Ave – Ext. of time for Ext.- Object. 

(d) P/09/04227 – Craigmore, Mill Lane – Ext. 

(e) P/09/04899 – 12 Church Lane – Amendment to approved app. 09/00091- Exts.
(f) P/09/05060 – Little Orchard, Scarsdale Lane – Exts.  

(g) P/09/05010 – Askrigg, Mill Lane – Ext, Porch & Patio. 
(h) P/09/05196/RM – South Lodge, Woodacre Crescent- Res. Matters App. for one house. 
Nos d,e,f,g,and h had not been fully considered by the Planning Committee. 

With ref. to h – South Lodge – Council had received an e mail from Catriona Laycock asking for a robust objection by the Council to this application ,and emphasising the important role she considered parish councils play in preserving and enhancing their villages. It was agreed that Cllr Gittins would draft a reply, explaining that the Planning Committee had not yet considered the application, but agreeing with her general comments concerning the important role of parish councils in planning matters. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-None.
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:- None.
4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a)  09/04271 – Jackson – New vehicular access to front of replacement dwelling. 
6275   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Associated Waste Management – Bin Emptying              £50.92
(b) J. Gallant – Expenses                                                         18.93
(c) BK Growers – Flowers for Tubs.                                         77.50

(d) Mrs P. Hills – Flowers for Tubs                                           18.00

(e) Streetscape – Fencing & Gates for Playground           11,068.52

(f) Streetscape – Removal of Junior Swing                            149.50
(g) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance                                   1,230.50

(h) Cllr Overfield – Expenses                                                    67.64

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Payment of Grants to Village Organisations. There had been no reply from the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee to Council’s e mail. The Treasurer had replied, stating the importance the committee attached to receipt of the annual grant from the Parish Council.  Copies of the VHC accounts were presented to all Cllrs at the meeting. Cllrs discussed the subject, emphasising the need to ensure that monies they allocated in grants were usefully spent.
6276   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Amendment to  New Speed Limit Signs- Blackmoor Lane/ Spear Fir. These were noted. 
2. Letter from Mrs Syson re Traffic on Woodacre Lane. Mrs Syson had written on behalf of Bardsey Playgroup asking Council’s support for a crossing from the car park to the Callister Hall, to ensure greater safety for mothers and toddlers in the mornings. Council considered that there was no chance that Highways would agree to this and suggested advising Mrs Syson of this and suggesting the purchase of high visibility jackets. 
3. Changes to 923 Bus Service  These had been notified but did not affect Bardsey.
6277   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Discussion of Agenda Items Cllr Gittins asked that items of minor importance placed near the start of the agenda should not be discussed at length, in order to allow time for more controversial items lower down the agenda to receive adequate coverage.

2. Dog Fouling Cllr Flockton asked that the dog wardens be requested to patrol Keswick Lane, Church Lane , the Churchyard, and the Congreves. (Action JG)
3. Village Pump on Smithy Lane It was agreed to remind Mr and Mrs Smith of their agreement to obtain an estimate for repair. The Council would then apply for a MICE grant to cover the costs. (Action JG)

4. Broken Flagstones at Bus Stop opposite First Avenue. Cllr Wright asked that Highways be requested to repair these. (Action JG)
Signed:-

Date:-

BPC December 09 Mins.
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